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contracts are properties in higher opportunity and/or gentrifying communities. 12 Thus, the use of an 

Enhanced Voucher is typically the only way for assisted families to continue to live in their community. 

HUD must finalize the Enhanced Voucher regulations and ensure that they honor the statutory right of 

tenants with Enhanced Vouchers to remain in their original housing, which means that tenants will not be 

displaced from what are typically high opportunity and/or gentrifying communities. The failure to honor an 

Enhanced Voucher tenant's statutory right to remain creates a serious fair housing impediment and is not 

consistent with HUD's civil rights obligations. We therefore ask that HUD finalize this rule and ensure that 

owners accept Enhanced Vouchers and that tenants can only be evicted or their leases not renewed for a 

tenant's breach of the lease. 

VIII. Simplify the Funding Mechanism for the Fair Housing Initiative Program's Private Enforcement

Initiative (PEI)

HUD mustconvertFHIP'sPEIComponentfroma competitivegrant processto afixed price awardprocess. 

This conversion will simplify the funding mechanism for the PEI program to improve efficiencies in the 

PEI program; lessen demands on HUD's Fair Housing and Equal Opportunity staff; improve program 

oversight and monitoring; reduce the burden on and improve performance of fair housing organizations; 

provide more quality, consistent, and enhanced fair housing services in communities throughout the nation; 

improve services to people who have experienced discrimination, better prevent discrimination from 

occurring; and produce enhanced programmatic results. 

IX. Conclusion

Thank you again for HUD's efforts to date to advance HUD's vital mission. If finalized and implemented, 

we believe that these rules and guidance will help HUD further address housing discrimination and create 

greater opportunities for all. If you have any questions, please contact Amalea Smirniotopoulos, Co-Chair 

of the Leadership Conference on Civil and Human Rights' the Fair Housing/Fair Lending Task Force, at 

amalea.smirniotopoulos@naacpldf.org. 

Sincerely, 

Amalea Smirniotopoulos 

Co-Chair 

Fair Housing and Lending Task Force 

Nikitra Bailey 

Co-Chair 

Fair Housing and Lending Task Force 

12 2021 Picture of Preservation: A joint report of the Public and Affordable Housing and Research Corporation and 

the National Low-Income Housing Coalition, (Oct. 2021) https://preservationdatabase.org/:wp­
content/uploads/2021/10/NHPD 2021 Report.pdf 




